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February 20, 2009

Senator Bettye Davis

State of Alaska

State Capital

Juneau, AK 99801-1182

Dear Senator Davis:

NEA-Alaska supports SB 102, a raise in the age of compulsory school attendance to eighteen for Alaska’s children. Truancy and dropout rates are too high and we believe every effort should be made to encourage our youth to become as fully educated as possible. Raising the age of mandatory school attendance may serve to keep students in school longer than they now stay. If this bill causes even one child to complete their education it will be worthwhile.
Further, the annual Delegate Assembly of members in January 2009 passed a resolution which states:

NEA-Alaska believes the Legislature should establish penalties for non-compliance with Alaska’s compulsory attendance laws.
It is our belief that a law with no teeth serves little purpose. Alaska’s school employees work hard to offer our children opportunities which prepare them for life. We cannot fulfill the promise of a high quality education for Alaska’s children if they are not in our classrooms.

Thank you for sponsoring this piece of legislation and the work you do on behalf of Alaska’s future.

Respectfully,
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Barb Angaiak, President

